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“District Details”“District Details”“District Details”“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood    

Three Exciting Projects Still on Track for Implemen tation….. 

 

The Treynor Board of Education recently completed the sale of 
revenue bonds in order to finalize the financing for three upcom-
ing district projects… 

 

►Technology Expansion & Middle School iPad Initiativ e… 

After a successful year with our high school 1:1 laptop initiative, 
the district staff has been planning for the expansion of technol-
ogy in grades K-8.  At the February School Board meeting, a plan was approved to 
purchase 130 iPad computers to be placed in the hands of our elementary students 
and teachers.  In March, each elementary classroom will be equipped with 5 iPad 
computers.  In addition, our middle school teachers will be provided with iPads in 
order to begin preparing for the rollout of our Middle School iPad Initiative.  In Au-
gust, 180 iPad computers will be issued to students in grades 6-8 for their use dur-
ing the school day.  See Mrs. Bailey’s article in this newsletter for more details about 
this project. 

 

►Elementary Playground Renovations…  

As I mentioned last month, Mr. Larsen is currently working with staff, students, and 
our engineering firm to redesign our playground space.  We anticipate that this con-
struction will occur during the months of June and July so that the new playground 
is ready for use by the start of next school year. 

 

►Athletic Complex…  

The design and drawing phase of the athletic complex is coming to a close.  Con-
struction documents are currently in the hands of contractors and bids will be solic-
ited and opened in early March.  By the end of March, we hope to have construction 
contracts awarded and contractors mobilizing their equipment.  If weather permits, 
construction work will begin at the end of March or beginning of April with construc-
tion to be completed by mid-August. 

 

Thanks for your continued support of our students, staff and programs. 

 

Go Cardinals! 

 

Mr. Elwood 

 

iPads 

are 

coming! 
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Please plan to join us for Treynor Elementary Night of the Arts on Thursday, March 7, 
from 6:30—8:00 p.m. at the Treynor Elementary School.   The halls will be lined with 
Kindergarten through 5th grade students’ amazing artwork and students will share 
their musical talents throughout the school. 
 
Visitors are also invited to an ice cream social in the cafeteria where you can create 
your own work-of-art ice cream sundae.  Free will donations will be accepted with all 
profits donated to the Treynor Elementary School Art Department for the purchase of 
a kiln.   
 

We hope that you are able to join us for this special event to celebrate our kids and their talent! 

ELEMENTARY NIGHT OF THE ARTS 

As the weather begins to change, school cancellations and early dismissals can occur 
at anytime.  If severe weather causes school to be cancelled prior to the start of the 
day, we will try to have information to the media by 6:30 a.m.  In addition to our school 
website, the media outlets that will carry our announcements this year are:  KMA, 
WOWT, KMTV and KETV.   
 
If weather or unforeseen circumstances (loss of power or water) should occur during 
the day and school is dismissed early, PLEASE HAVE A PLAN IN PLACE WITH 
YOUR CHILD.  When early dismissals occur during the day, we usually have limited 
time to get information out and many parents aren’t aware that an early out has taken 
place.  Also, we have over 750 students in the district and only a couple of phone lines in each building.  Don’t 
assume that your child will be able to call you if a decision is made to dismiss school during the regular day.  
Have a plan in place!  The elementary has forms for each parent to keep updated outlining your family’s spe-
cific plan to deal with this type of situation.  Parents of middle school and high school students need to discuss 
with their child what plan of action they will take in the event of al early dismissal during the school day.  Proper 
planning now will provide assurance to you and your child that all will be okay should we ever have an unfore-
seen early dismissal. 
 
A new Parent Notification system has been purchased to allow Treynor school officials to communicate school 
cancellations, early dismissals, emergency information, activity schedule changes and general notices or an-
nouncements to parents in a timely and efficient manner.  Parents have the ability to sign up and select multi-
ple methods for receiving notifications from the school (direct phone calls with recorded voice messages, text 
messages, emails, text-to-speech, TTY, Facebook, Twitter and RSS).  Check the website for updates regard-
ing this new service and sign up on the webpage by clicking on “Quick Links” and then “Notifications” . 
 

CAUTION:  Changes in weather arriving soon... 

JUNIOR OPTIMIST CAN KENNEL FOR MARCH 

The Junior Optimist Club will have the Can Kennel during the month of March.  This is the 
only money-raising project the club will have this year.  The thirty-five members would 
really appreciate your contributions.  The money raised from the Can Kennel during the 
month of March will support their many projects, including scholarships for senior stu-
dents.  Thank you for your support!! 



Winter finally reared its’ ugly head and we are definitely ready for spring!  Our students had a 
great February and were able to participate in a number of activities that included Art Attack, 
Lunch with Mr. Larsen, Class of the Month Pizza Party, Valentine’s Day Parties, Jump Rope 
for Heart and the annual 4th & 5th grade Spelling Bee. 

We are looking forward to warmer weather and all that March has in store for our students.  
They will be participating in the Woodmen Speech Contest, Iowa Assessments Testing, Par-
ent-Teacher Conferences and the Spring Book Fair. 

We are very excited to be putting the finishing touches on the design of our new elementary playground.  
Construction will take place over the summer and will be completed in time for the students’ return to school 
this fall.  We are also looking forward to the purchase of iPads for each classroom.  Each teacher will receive 
five devices that all students will have the opportunity to utilize. 

Feel free to stop in and say hello anytime or if you have concerns, please call or email (487-3422 or tlarsen 
@treynorcardinals.org).  Thanks for all of your support! 

 

Mr. Larsen 
Treynor Elementary School 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

March 6   1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal/Teacher Inservice 
March 7   Elementary Night of the Arts @ 6:30 p.m. 
March 11-15  Iowa Assessments Testing Week 
March 13  Elementary Art Attack @ 3:30 p.m. 
March 15  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal/End of 3rd Quarter 
March 18-21  Scholastic Book Fair Week 
March 19 & 21  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal 
   Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 p.m. 
March 22  No School 
March 25  Ready, Set, Know Program Week 
March 27  Elementary Art Attack @ 3:30 p.m. 
March 28  No School/Teacher Inservice 
March 29  No School/Easter Vacation 
April 1   No School/Easter Vacation 

 

If you have a student who will be in kindergarten next fall, please plan to attend 
Kindergarten Roundup on Friday, April 12th.  If you don’t have a child currently in school, 
please call the elementary office to make sure that your upcoming child is on our list.  An 
informational letter will be sent out in mid-March.  If you have questions, please contact 
Mr. Larsen, Elementary Principal, 712-487-3422. 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

KINDERGARTEN ROUNDUP 
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EASTER EGG HUNT 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Treynor’s Annual City-Wide Easter Egg Hunt 

Sunday, March 24th 

High School Football Field located behind the Eleme ntary 

Ages 0 to 4th grade welcome! 

Bring a basket and join in the fun! 

Sponsored by Junior Treynor Women 

Rain/snow date will be Saturday, March 30th 

TREYNOR SCHOOL IS GETTING iPADS 

It’s exciting to share with you that the School Board approved the purchase of addi-
tional technology for our district at their last meeting.  The purchase includes 130 
iPads which will be distributed to elementary classrooms, middle school teachers 
and special programs such as Title I Reading/Math, Art and Music.  Additionally, 
iPad covers and new batteries for the 58 laptops that are in two different mobile carts 
in the middle school will be purchased.  Distribution of the iPads should take place in 
the month of March.  Additional wireless access points will also be installed at the 
elementary and middle school to accommodate the extra devices. 

The expanded version of this plan includes iPads for all middle school students next 
fall.  Our Technology School Improvement Committee and Administrative Team will 
be meeting this spring to plan the logistics of this roll-out. 

With the addition of 130 iPads this spring and approximately 180 next fall, a new 
program is being implemented by Shelly Bailey for students to be trained as technology support specialists.  
The new program is called A.C.E. (Apprenticed Computer Experts).  The plan is to train the ACE Team to help 
troubleshoot workstation, network and printer problems.  Eighteen students attended the initial meeting and the 
first training session will be held within the first two weeks of March for those that meet the requirements of the 
program. 

If you have any questions about the iPad implementation, please feel free to email Shelly Bailey at  
sbailey@treynorcardinals.org. 

PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES 

 

Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held on Tuesday, March 19th and Thursday, 
March 21st.  Conferences will be held from 4:00—8:00 p.m.   In order to prepare for 
conferences, school will be dismissed at 2:00 p.m. on both days.  All families with ele-
mentary students will be receiving a letter in the mail concerning Parent-Teacher Con-
ferences.  If you have questions about times or dates, please contact Natalie at the 
elementary school office at 712-487-3422. 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 

 MRS. BERENS 

March 6  Teacher Inservice/1:00 Dismissal 
March 11-15 ITBS & ITED Testing 
March 15 End of 3rd Quarter/2:00 Dismissal 
March 19 & 21 Parent Teacher Conferences 4-8:00 pm 
  2:00 Dismissal 
March 22 No School 
March 28 No School—Teacher Inservice 
March 29 & 
April 1  No School—Easter Break 

 
 

In a few short weeks, we will be taking our annual spring testing.  Starting on Monday, March 11, our mid-
dle school students will be taking the Iowa Assessments.  The students will test at the beginning of each 
day that week.  The results have been used several ways, including the following: 

 

√ Helps the school determine any subject areas or concepts that may need more teaching emphasis. 

√ Scores for schools throughout Iowa are posted on the Department of Education’s website and fami-
lies moving into the area compare school’s test scores when deciding which school to enroll their 
children. 

√ A student’s individual scores help determine if he/she is making appropriate academic progress or 
may need additional academic support. 

√ Taking the tests prepares students to take other standardized tests, including college entrance ex-
ams such as the ACT. 

√ Test results help determine if the school has met Annual Yearly Progress goals set by the state. 

 

Please try to make sure that your child is getting plenty of rest and eating a nutritious breakfast before 
heading off to school each day so they are at their best for testing. 

 

As always, call or email anytime you have questions or concerns. 

 

Mrs. Berens 

Middle School Principal 
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Iowa Assess-

ment testing 

begins on March 

11th 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN’S ANNUAL GARAGE SALE 

St. Paul Lutheran will be holding their annual garage sale on Friday, April 5th 
from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Saturday, April 6th from 7:00 a.m. to noon at 
Roger & Ann Vorthmann’s shed at 31112 Highway 6.  Any donations to help 
with this sale would be greatly appreciated and can be dropped off starting the 
afternoon of Sunday, March 31st through Wednesday night, April 3rd.  If you 
have donations and aren’t able to deliver them, please contact St. Paul at 487-
3880 and we will arrange for them to be picked up that week.  The proceeds 
from this sale will help send high school youth on a mission trip to Standing 
Rock Reservation in South Dakota to run a Kids Club and do work projects. 
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ELEMENTARY SPRING BOOK FAIR 

Treynor Music Department will host its’ Annual Pops Concert on Thursday, 
March 14.  Along with the dinner and the show, we will have items that have 
been donated for a silent auction. 

The Music Boosters will be serving dinner from 5:30 to 6:45 p.m.  The dinner 
will consist of either a barbecue pulled pork sandwich or Chicago dog with 
potato salad, baked beans and cheese cake.  The cost of the dinner will be 
$8.00. 

Entertainment will start at 6:00 p.m. with small group performances.  The con-
cert will begin at 7:00 p.m. and feature the junior high and high school jazz 
bands, the jazz choir and the high school band and chorus.  Please plan on 
joining us for the sounds of Chicago! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Spring Scholastic Book Fair will be held from Monday, March 18th through Thursday, 
March 21st.  Books will be available for purchase before and after school each day and 
during Parent-Teacher Conferences. 

SPELLING BEE RESULTS 

Congratulations to the following students for their efforts in this year’s spelling bee: 
 
      4th Grade     5th Grade 
 
1st Place  Carter Radcliff  Mya Egan 
2nd Place  Noah James             *Luke Mieska 
3rd Place  Alyssa Kellar  Quinn Navara 
 
* Overall Building Champion 

POPS CONCERT—MARCH 14 
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Spring fever has hit the student body; unfortunately, it hasn’t hit the weather 
outside.  Students are gearing up for scheduling classes for the next school 
year, spring sports season is underway and the senior class is ready to gradu-
ate, which I think hit them at the beginning of the school year.  Within the high 
school, we still have a lot to do, starting with taking the Iowa Assessments.  
On Monday, March 11 through Friday, March 15, grades 9-11 will be racking 
their brains to show off their superior knowledge on these tests.  The results 
from the Iowa Assessments will be used in several ways, including: 
 

• Help determine subject areas or concepts that may need more teaching emphasis. 

• Help determine if individual academic progress is being made, or if additional support is needed for an indi-
vidual. 

• Help prepare students to take other standardized tests, including college entrance exams, such as the ACT 
or SAT. 

• Help determine if the school has met their Annual Yearly Progress goals set by the state of Iowa. 

• Help attract families to Treynor High School.  The Iowa Department of Education posts scores from every 
school on their website, and families moving into the area compare schools’ test scores when deciding in 
which school to enroll their children. 

 
Other items include:  CPR training for seniors.  All students are required to have taken CPR training before they 
can graduate, according to state regulations pertaining to the “Healthy Kids Act”.  Your child will need to pay 
$5.00 if they would like to receive a certification card after successfully completing their training.  Spring semes-
ter parent-teacher conferences and the music trip to Chicago are among the other items. 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 

 MR. NAVARA 

OPEN ENROLLMENT DEADLINE 

Parents/guardians considering the use of the open enrollment option to enroll their child/children in another 
public school district in the  state of Iowa should be aware of the following dates: 
 
March 1, 2013:   the last date for regular open enrollment requests for the 2013-2014 school year, except for 
“good cause” reasons or kindergarten applications. 
 
Kindergarten applications must be filed on or befor e September 1 of the school year in which open en-
rollment is requested.  (September 1, 2013 for the 2013-2014 school year).  
 
For further details, contact the school Superintendent’s office at 712-487-3414. 

LUNCH ACCOUNT BALANCES 

Just a reminder that students need to maintain a positive balance in their lunch account.  Stu-
dents will not be able to sign out on the last day of school unless their lunch balance is posi-
tive.  If you have any questions regarding your student’s lunch balance, please contact any of 
the school offices.  Also, if you would like an application for free or reduced price lunches, 
these forms are available in the Superintendent’s Office. 
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CITY WIDE GARAGE SALE 

The Junior Treynor Women want to help you with your spring cleaning again this year!  We are advertising and 
organizing the annual Treynor City  Wide Garage Sale. 
 

City Wide Garage Sale 

Saturday, April 27th 
 

For more information, or to take part in 

the sale, please contact: 

Jen Phelps c (402) 547-3011 

jenphelps54@gmail.com 

Hurry...the deadline to register is 

Friday, April 12th!!! 
 

Advertising will be purchased from the Daily Nonpareil and Gazette.  Additional flyers advertising the event will 
be posted in surrounding area businesses and school newsletters.  Cost to participate in the city wide sale is 
$5.00.  This fee helps to offset the advertising and printing costs JTW will incur to promote the city wide sale. 
 
Visitors will be instructed to pick up a map at local area businesses the week of the sale.  This map will give 
local garage sale addresses, day/hours open and list any items you wish to advertise. 

INVENTION CONVENTION 

Congratulations to all of the 4th Grade students for their excellent entries in this year’s Treynor Elementary 
Invention Convention.  This year’s winners included: 

 
  Duncan Clark  Hot Lunch Lunch Box 
  Emma Ehmke  Port-a-Toy 
  Jonas Keay  Mist Pen 
  Malloy Helvie  Grab-n-Go Chair 
  Abby Jacobsen  Port-a-Toy 
  Hailee Poland        Grab-n-Go Chair 
  Evan Smith  Cozy Timer 
  Logan Young        Bag Tag 
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SunSunSunSun    MonMonMonMon    TueTueTueTue    WedWedWedWed    ThuThuThuThu    FriFriFriFri    SatSatSatSat    

     
 

1 
Girls State  

Basketball 

2  
 

3 

 

4 
 

 

 

 

Boys State 
Basketball 

5   
 

6 
Teacher 

Inservice 

Early 

Dismissal 

@ 1:00 

 

7  
Jazz Choir 
Contest @ 
IWCC 

Bloodmobile in 
East Gym 

Elem. Night of 
the Arts 6:30 

8 
State Individual 
Speech 

 

 

9  
State Individual 
Speech 

10 
 

11  
NHS Induc-
tion Ceremony 
@ 7:00 in 
Auditorium 

Iowa Assess-
ments Testing 
Week 

12  
Honor Choir 

13  
Elementary Art 
Attack @ 3:30 

14 
Pops Concert 
@ 5:30 in West 
Gym 

15   
End of 3rd 
Quarter 

EARLY 

DISMISSAL 

@ 

2:00 

16 
 

17 
 

18  
JH/HS WIC 
Honor Band 
@ Mo Valley 

Scholastic 
Book Fair 
Week 

19  
2:00  

Dismissal 

Parent-
Teacher   

Conferences 
4:00—8:00 

20   
 

 

 

Music Dept. 
Tour to  

Chicago 

21  
2:00 

Dismissal 

Parent- 

Teacher 

Conferences 

4:00—8:00 

22 
NO 

SCHOOL 

 

WIC Weight-
lifting Champi-
onships @ 4:30 

23  

24  
JTW Easter 

Egg Hunt  

25  
All State Festi-
val; Freshmen 
Orientation  
7:00; K-5 Ready, 
Set,  Know 
Program Week   

26  
Vocal Jazz 
Championships 
@ Huxley-
Ballard HS 

Boys Track @ 
Audubon 4:30 

27 
Elementary Art 
Attack @ 3:30 

28  
NO SCHOOL 

INSERVICE 

Girls Golf @ 
A.L. 9:30 am 

Girls Track @ 
Audubon 4:30 

29 
NO  

SCHOOL 

 

 

30 
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Happy  
Easter! 

  
Happy  

Easter! 
  

Happy  
Easter! 

  
Happy  

Easter! 
      Happy S

t. Patric
k’s Day

!   

Happy S
t. Patric

k’s Day
!   

Happy S
t. Patric

k’s Day
!   

Happy S
t. Patric

k’s Day
!       



    SunSunSunSun    MonMonMonMon    TueTueTueTue    WedWedWedWed    ThuThuThuThu    FriFriFriFri    SatSatSatSat    

 1 
NO 
SCHOOL 
G & B Golf @ 
Mo Valley 4:00 

Boys Jerome 
Howe Relays 
Here 4:30  

2 
G & B JH 
Track @ Un-
derwood 4:00 

 

Girls Track @ 
Clarinda 4:30 

3 
 

 4 
Girls Track @ 
Harlan 4:30 

 

Elem. Wood-
men Speech 
Contest 

5 
Boys Track @ 
Clarinda 4:30 

6 
Girls Golf @ 
Sidney 9:30 

 

Girls Track @ 
Glenwood 11:00   

7 
 

8  
G & B JH 
Track Here 
4:00 

Boys Track @ 
Tri-Center 4:30 

K-5 DIBELS 
Testing Week  

9  
Boys Track @ 
Harlan 4:30 

10 
EARLY 

 DISMISSAL 
@ 1:00 

TEACHER 

INSERVICE 

11  
Girls Track @ 
Tri-Center 
4:30 

12 
G & B Golf  
Underwood 
Here 4:00 

Kindergarten 
Roundup 

 

13 
Boys Golf @ 
IKM-Manning 
8:30 
G & B JH Track 
@ ISD 1:00 

14 
 

15  
G & B Golf @ 
Audubon 4:00 

 

Boys Cardinal 
Relays Here 4:30 

 

16   
Girls Cardette 
Relays Here 
4:30 

17 
Progress  

Reports Sent 
Home 

18  
G & B JH 
Track @ Audu-
bon 4:00 

Boys Track @ 
Griswold 4 :30 

Girls Track @ 
Corning 4:30 

19 
G & B Golf  
Riverside Here 
4:00 

20 
 

Prom 

21 
 

 

22 
G & B Golf @ 
Tri-Center 4:00 

Girls Track @ 
Harlan 4:30 

2nd & 3rd 
Grade Concert 
West Gym 7:00 

23 
G & B Golf @ 
East Mills 4:00 

Girls Track @ 
East Mills 4:30 

Boys Track @ 
Audubon 4:30 
K-1 Concert 
West Gym 7:00 

24   
Elementary 
Art Attack @ 
3:30 

 

25 
Girls Track @ 
Woodbine 4:30 

5th & 6th 
Grade Band & 
6th Grade Vo-
cal Concert in 
Auditorium 
7:00 

26  
G & B Golf 
AHST Here 4:00 

 

27  
Boys Golf @ Sid-
ney 8:30 

28  
 

 

 

 

29  
G & B JH 
Track @ F-M 
4:00 

G & B Golf 
Griswold Here 
4:00 

30  
G & B WIC 
Track @ AHST 
4:30 
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Happy S
pring!

Happy S
pring!

Happy S
pring!

Happy S
pring!    
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